

# Our View: Prisons skew census numbers

### By Scott D. Camassar The Bulletin

Posted Jul 16, 2012 @ 11:13 PM

### **Business News**

Families Doing Whatever It Takes to Pay for College

3 Lessons Investors Need to Learn

JPMorgan's Earnings Quietly Signal Housing Rebound

### **Suggested Stories**

Jewett City veteran housing has everything except vets

Danielson troopers, staff lend hand to ailing dispatcher

In reversal, NFA may soon invite students to use electronic devices

### From the Web

10 worst states for retirement (Bankrate.com)

Lamborghini driver fined after posting speeding video on YouTube (The Daily Dot)

2012 Ford Explorer Ecoboost Review (Car and Driver)

Many state and federal formulas used to distribute funds to cities and towns are based on census figures. That makes sense because one would expect that larger population centers would have greater needs than smaller, less-populated rural communities.

But there are cases where that logic isn't applied because a percentage of the population in a handful of smaller communities is literally held captive - counted as residents of the community where they currently reside courtesy of the state Department of Correction.

In Connecticut, as is the case in most states, prisoners are counted by the U.S. Census as residents of the community where correctional facilities are located instead of the community from which they hail.

### No financial burden

There is no significant financial burden on communities with prisons because they are compensated for serving as a host community. But they also benefit from a slightly higher level of funding from state and federal programs in which formulas are determined based on a community's overall population programs that have nothing to do with prisons.

The level of funding varies depending on the program, but it can be significant for both the host community and those communities that don't benefit from the artificially higher population count.

## Legislative boundaries

Those skewed population figures also impact legislative boundaries that are re-apportioned every 10 years based on the U.S. Census. These individuals are ineligible to vote because they are convicted felons serving prison sentences, yet they are counted as residents in calculating and redrawing political boundaries.

Maryland adopted a law that counts prisoners as residents of communities of their last legal address, not the community where they are incarcerated — a law the U.S. Supreme Court upheld as constitutional earlier this month.

Connecticut has twice tried to adopt a similar measure, but with no success. We hope that lawmakers will try again next year.

That's our opinion. We'd like to hear yours. Send your comments to letters @norwichbulletin.com.

Copyright 2012 The Bulletin. Some rights reserved

Comments (o) Login or register to post a user comment.

Contact us | Privacy Policy | Terms of Service | About our Ads

The Bulletin I 66 Franklin St. Norwich, CT 06360

Copyright @ 2006-2012 GateHouse Media, Inc. Some Rights Reserved

Original content available for non-commercial use under a Creative Commons license, except where noted

RadarFrog Merchant Directory | Internet Marketing by Propel Marketing | RadarFrog